
Area 67-Monthly Grapevine Meeting 
Delta Club-District 51 

6400 Westpark Dr. 
Houston, TX 77057 

Open- 7:08PM with the Serenity Prayer 

Introduction- (Attendees) Cassandra, James, Mike, Harold, Tara (Call 
In) Kathleen 

Secretary report-(Minutes for March and April) Harold read the minutes 
for March-They were accepted 
Mike read the minutes for April- They were also accepted  

Treasurer Report- Harold went over the proposed budget for 2017 and 
the assembly will vote on this in July. 

Old Business -Displays, Grapevine Challenge, Voting at Assembly, 
Alternate Chairperson 

• Display got postponed till the end of the meeting to ensure all
business got cared for

• Grapevine Challenge-Growing your Grapevine
Tara asked the question, How do you submit picture for If Walls
Could Talk? Harold explained It is a picture of your group and you
can send a photo to the address listed in the grapevine in the



lower right hand bottom corner of If The Walls Could Talk page 
and submit a digital copy from your phone or pc in high resolution 
to the website listed on the same page and underneath the 
address listed. 

• Voting at Assembly-There will be a workshop at the assembly on 
how to vote through a tabulate program. The Assembly will be July 
9th and 10th.

• Alternate Chair Person- Kathleen T Sober since 7/6/94 was GSR 
for Kingwood. Voted in as Alternate Chair for Grapevine.  

New Business-How to make the Grapevine Better 

• Website-AAhouston.org currently does not have a record of any
grapevine minutes. The last that were posted were from November
of 2014. Kathleen suggested getting in contact Jeff the webmaster
and Tara will ask him to post our current minutes.

• Calendar- What does Grapevine ask us to attend?
There are a lot of events being held in Alcoholics Anonymous.
What does Grapevine need to attend? What is priority? Harold
mentioned we were invited to the Traditions Dinner to set up a
booth. Kathleen will get in touch with Corey the DCM to see if we
will need a table or if they will have tables available. There is no
registration fee for this event.  We will also have a booth at the
July Assembly. The 70th Texas State Convention in Austin probably
has a grapevine table but uses there local districts to run a booth.



Austins Area will host. Therefore we (District 51) will not have a 
booth there.  

 
• Roster-Do we need to email Minutes to people that do not attend 

the Grapevine Meeting?  
The group agreed no we do not. Some people still need 
information about the grapevine from other districts.  
 

Closed-8:13 PM with the Responsibility Statement 
 
 


